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Pest of the month
Purple Pampas (Cortaderia jubata)
Purple Pampas is a tall erect tussock-forming perennial grass 
which grows up to 3 metres high. The plant starts flowering 
in late January, producing fluffy creamy-purple flower heads 
on erect stems. This species was originally planted for shelter 
belts. It is capable of distributing seed over long distances 
and can establish in forest and shrub-land margins, domestic 
gardens and along roadsides.  

This plant’s ability to colonise disturbed land and dominate 
the site for many years makes it a serious long-term pest 
plant; it is included as a “containment” pest plant in the 
Pest Management Strategy to stop its spread. Landowners 
are required to destroy any plants on their land. Plants can 
be controlled by digging the root zone out of the ground or 
by spraying with a suitable grass herbicide like glyphosate 
(Roundup).  
It differs from another pampas species, Cortaderia selloana 
that produces pink and cream-coloured flowers from mid-
March onwards, two months after purple pampas. Purple 
pampas can be distinguished from the three native species of 
toetoe with their creamy-coloured flowers.
Further information on identification and control for your 
specific infestation can be obtained from a Biosecurity 
Officer (contact Lindsay Grueber, phone 03 543 8580). 
For further information on pest plant controls, visit the 
website www.weedbusters.org.nz

Tasman District Council maintains a series of survey markers 
throughout the district.
These marks are used to show heights at ground level in 
terms of mean sea level and are used for river cross sections, 
minimum floor level design, engineering design and are 
important for all new development works.
Although they are mainly found in river and coastal areas, a 
large number of survey marks (survey standards) are located 
at road intersections. Council has also recently started to place 
brass plaques at road edges in the kerb and channel as reference 
level marks.
Over the years a number of marks have been destroyed, mainly 
as the result of earth or road works or farming activities. It is 
important that these marks be preserved and maintained. They 
are often marked with a marker post or a plaque indicating that 
“there is a survey mark within the vicinity”.
Please take care of these marks. If you have any queries about 
marks and where they are located, please contact Lindsay 
Skinner who will be able to assist – phone 
03 543 8448 or email – lindsay.skinner@tdc.govt.nz.
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